
 

As we approach the final two weeks of what has been a most challenging and unusual term I would like to 
update parents on a few points. 

Firstly the Government yesterday released guidance for schools about their proposals for all pupils to return 
to school. As a school we are extremely excited at the opportunity to have all children back in school where 
they can continue their education. We are mindful that some parents will still have concerns and be worried 
about what it will be like returning to school. Senior leaders are currently working their way through the 19 
pages of guidance to ensure that we will be ready for when all pupils return to school on Tuesday 8th of 
September.  

We will use a risk assessment created by the Local Authority to ensure we reduce the risk as much as 
possible for pupils, parents and staff. We will share our plans for the return with you before the end of term.  

School reports have been written by staff and will be posted out this week. Pupils in school will be able to 
take them home and for others they will arrive in the post early next week. The reports only cover academic 
performance up until Easter. The summer term can often be the time when the greatest rates of progress 
happen so please don’t worry about grades as we have based them on mid year results as opposed to end of 
year predictions. If you would like to discuss anything on your child’s report please contact your child’s 
teacher or myself or Mrs Stewart.  

Before the end of term we will also share with pupils and parents the structure of the school and the class 
your child will be in next year. This has taken a little longer than usual due to the unique circumstances we 
find ourselves in.  

The planning is well underway for how we will approach a return to school for pupils. Their health and               
well-being will be paramount as we assess where pupils are and how best we can build on what they have 
done during lockdown in order to get them back in line with year group expectations as we progress 
throughout the year. 

Finally, congratulations to Liverpool on their title win and I look forward to following the results of 
Newcastle and Middlesbrough as the season draws to a close. Good luck to those who are going to venture 
out this weekend for a drink or a haircut, it is probably best not to mix the two! In all seriousness, please 
take care and stay safe. It is important our community remains healthy so that we can rebuild ready for 
September.  

Thanks for your continued support  

Please keep in touch with us via Facebook, 
we love to see what you are all doing! 

 Sandcastle Please contact school if you need help 
with your child’s seesaw account. 



Year 3s Yummy Sausage Rolls! 

On Monday night Year 3 had another live bake along. This weeks recipe was Sausage 
Rolls. It was a simple 3 ingredient recipe using sausage meat, puff pastry and an egg. 

Kai's Instructions 

• First we had to wash our hands and get our tray ready.  

• Then we rolled out the pastry into a long thin rectangle and cut it in half. 

• After that we cut the pastry in half down the middle and put the sausage meat 
on the pastry. 

• We then rolled the pastry round the sausage meat. 

• Next, we cut the large roll into 4/5 pieces and glazed the rolls with egg.  

• Finally we put them on the tray and cut the top of each sausage roll and put 
them in the oven for 25/30 minutes until they are golden brown. 


